








Kick it Out so that they can hold us to account as well as provide a strong combined voice for
football on equality.

Supporting Women's Football

We want to play our part in the development of the Women’s game and are talking to The FA about
where we can best provide supportit. In 2021, we committed to £21m of new funding to help develop
women's and girls’ football over the next three years, including investing in the Women’s Super
League and Women's Championship, and building capacity in the lower leagues of the women's
game to ensure a stronger pyramid.

Safeguarding Player welfare

The Premier League is committed to the welfare of its players from the Under 9s to the first team.
We recognise that this is a vital ared, and we are currently undertaking a review of the Academy
system and our Elite Player Perfermance Plan (EPPP) after ten years of unprecedented investment
and welcome progress. Enhancing existing provisions in place to support players released from
Academies has been identified as a priority.

Since 2018, the Premier League has delivered residential suppert programmes for Academy Players
in the Ul6-U23 age groups who have not had their registration renewed by their Club. The
programmes are aimed at supporting players’ academic, personal and sporting development as
they transition away from Academy football. These residential support programmes will be
expanded to be made available for released players in those age groups from all Premier League
and EFL Clubs; an enhanced Academy Alumni network and activities including a new leadership
development programme to support career transition; continued broadening of the education offer
for Academy Players aged 16+ and improved access to higher education opportunities; enhanced
parent education, and centralised CPD opportunities for club Player Care personnel.

The Premier League and cur Clubs are committed to delivering change across the game and the
proposals outlined in this letter will be developed further and implemented in the coming months.

We know that the Government is supportive of preserving English football’s current pre-eminent
position. There are two further areas of work it would be useful to brief you en. First on how the
possible easing of competition law restrictions might deliver more value to the game and allow the
Premier League to do more on behalf of The FA and EFL, and secondly, on potential changes to the
current immigration restrictions that would assist Premier League Clubs from over subsidising their
European counterparts in the global market for talent.

| remain keen to discuss our progress with you and your policy officials and to cutline our broader
vision for the Premier League and its contribution to the UK.

Kind regards,

Richard Masters
Chief Executive
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